LAS VEGAS HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION
MINUTES OF ORGANIZATIONAL MEETING - 04/22/08

The meeting was attended by the following LVHS Alumni.  A total of 24 people were in attendance.  
John Bearce, 1953

Pat Bennett Bearce, 1955

Jerry Belt, 1952

Debbie Brockett, Principal - LVHS

Richard Bryan, 1955

Carey Burke, 1955

Bill Busch, 1953

Gary Dillingham, 1957

Rollie Gibbs, 1954

Vickie Grafman Fenton, 1967

Patty Haack, 1956

MaryAnn Hart Kalagian, 1967

John Holland, 1953

Mickey Hollingshead, 1957

Bruce Langson, 1965

Dutchy Middleton Jordan, 1956

Jack Milligan, 1951
Miriam O’Donnell Pemberton, 1955

Diane Pahor Belt, 1956

John Pinjuv, 1941

Mike Pinjuv, 1942

Leslie Smith, 1945

John Ullom, 1951

David Williams, 1972

The meeting was held in the cafeteria of the new Las Vegas High School so everyone could have a chance to see the trophy cases.  Former U.S. Senator Richard Bryan (1955) was successful in raising funds and purchasing the display cases to house all the original trophies from the “old” LVHS.  The trophies were found in various locations, including the attic over the gymnasium and in classroom closets.  Action Trophy repaired the trophies at no cost.  The trophies, depicting the rich history of state championships and achievements back to 1927, now reside in more than twenty 5-foot tall mirrored display cases for all to appreciate in the cafeteria of the new LVHS.

Patty Haack conducted the meeting.  After introductions, she thanked everyone for their participation and said how pleased she was with what was accomplished at the last meeting.  She stated that the goal for this meeting was to get committee updates and to elect pro-tem officers so we can become incorporated.  She explained that the first priority at this time is to obtain tax exempt status.

LEGAL ISSUES

Richard Bryan gave an update on his efforts to help the association obtain tax exempt status.  He has talked to the Vice President of Reno High School’s Alumni Association, who is trying to locate copies of their filing to save us time and assist us in this effort.  Richard is donating his services, and estimates that the actual filing costs, etc. associated with incorporating and becoming tax exempt may be about $1000.  Patty advised that she found information on the internet saying that once the organization is tax exempt, donations made up to a year prior to that will be tax deductible.    Richard will have a further update at the next meeting.
COMMITTEE UPDATES
- Mission Statement Committee:  (Nancy Murray Harkess, Bruce Langson, Mickey Hollingshead)

  Bruce Langson presented a “Vision Statement, Mission Statement and Action Plan” developed by the committee.
  Copies were provided to attendees and will be sent out with the minutes of this meeting.  Everyone is asked to

  review this document and to be prepared to suggest any changes and approve it at the next meeting.
- Goals Committee:  (Matt Shlisky and John Holland)

  John Holland reviewed a list of goals, and stated he felt that maybe they should be combined with the Mission 

  Statement.  This will be reviewed by the committee and will be discussed at the next meeting.  
- Membership Committee:  (Larry Sheeler, Rollie Gibbs, Gary Vause)

  This committee did not have an opportunity to meet.  Bruce Langson made a suggestion that membership in the 

  Alumni Association be offered free for one year to new graduates, on an on-going basis, to gain their interest and 

  encourage their participation.  Patty suggested that we consider using the same membership fees as the Reno High 

  School Alumni Association (Individuals $15 per year or $70 for 5 years; couples $25 per year of $120 for 5 years, 

  lifetime for individuals $300 or for couples $500).  Once that is decided, a method for recruiting members must be 
  decided on.  It might be possible to send out a letter and membership application with the mailing for the Wildcat 
  Reunion, which will probably be sent in early July.  This will be discussed further at the next meeting.
- Memorabilia Committee: (Need Volunteer)
  Debbie Brockett, LVHS Principal, said the Alumni Association may use their “Centennial Room” (actually, their 

  theater lobby) to display memorabilia.  This room has a full-wall mural of the “old” LVHS building, plus several display 

  cases housing memorabilia that has already been donated.  We will probably need to catalog the memorabilia and 

  make plans on how to display additional memorabilia in the future.  We plan to work with Mrs. Brockett and her staff 

  on this effort.

- Historical Committee:  (Leslie Smith) 
  Time did not allow for an update at this time.  In the future we will be discussing how to trace, document and display

  information, photos, etc. representing history of Las Vegas High School.
- Reunions Committee:  Our webmaster, David Williams, will send out a communication asking for information on any
  reunions planned for this year.  This information will be put on the internet, plus Patty Haack will keep the information 

  readily available to provide as inquiries are referred to her by LVHS.  
- Website Committee:  (David Williams, Webmaster)

  Due to a very busy work and travel schedule, Woody Woodward does not have time available to assist us currently.
  David Williams has agreed to be the Webmaster for the association.  David will contact Woody Woodward and will 
  make a recommendation at the next meeting on whether we should try to use the existing website or establish a new 
  one.  David also stated that he is going to set up a “facebook” for the LVHS Alumni Association.  David will give an 
  update at the next meeting.
- Wildcat Reunion Committee:  (Rollie Gibbs, Chairman; Patty Haack, Secretary)

  Patty Haack reported that the Wildcat Reunion Committee held their first planning meeting for the 2008 reunion on 

  April 16th.  The reunion will be held on September 20th.  The committee reviewed suggestions from last year’s 
  reunion and is considering making a few changes this year, including making seating available by class and door 
  prizes.  Anyone interested in helping out on this committee is asked to contact Patty at (702) 876-6660 or e-mail to 
  lvowl@aol.com. The committee would really appreciate participation by members from some of the more 
  recent classes to assure that the reunion will be enjoyable for all.  The next meeting will be on May 14th.  Please 
  contact Patty if you would like to help out.
- Senior Squares Committee:  (Sarah Butler Walker, Chairperson, Patty Haack, Secretary)

  Sarah Butler advised that the squares re-done a couple of years ago are still in good shape; however, those not 
  redone since the original restoration need work.  She said the painter has made new “transfers” (recreated the 
  designs) in preparation for restoration of the deteriorated squares.  Once school is out, the work will begin  The 
  committee is virtually out of funds and recent efforts asking individual classes to “buy” their squares have not been 
  real successful.  As class reunions are held this year, it is hoped that each class will try to raise some funds to help 
  with the squares.
  John Bearce reported that the class of 1953 is in the process of doing a re-creation of the Senior Squares, to be 
  permanently displayed in the new LVHS Memorabilia (Centennial) Room.  The squares are being recreated in 

  original colors on 4 ¼” ceramic tiles and also in black and white on laser-etched black marble.  They will be displayed     

  on a large tilted table which will also include history of LVHS, information about the class of 1953 and a section about 
  the new school.  The class of 1953 is funding this effort, along with donations from Steel Engineers and EPI 
  (painters).  Rollie Gibbs recently donated his time and crane to deliver the assembled base and table to the new 
  school.  The design work was done by Carl Stephens (class of 1953).  A dedication of these squares will be held at 
  the new school on June 11, 2008.
ELECTION OF PRO-TEM OFFICERS

Patty Haack previously agreed to serve as President.  Bruce Langson volunteered and was elected as Vice President.  Richard Bryan has volunteered to be our Legal Counsel.  We still need a Secretary and a Treasurer.  It is important that we establish a board in order to become incorporated, so please give consideration to volunteering for one of these positions.  We would really appreciate someone with an accounting or CPA background to help us out as Treasurer.
BANK ACCOUNT

It was agreed that we should have four approved signers and require two signatures on our checks.  It was suggested by MaryAnn Hart Kalagian (1967) that we have the signers bonded.  MaryAnn will do some research on the costs and process for bonding and will give a report at the next meeting.
MEMORABILIA (CENTENNIAL) ROOM VISIT

After the meeting, attendees visited the Memorabilia Room on their way out.

THANKS LVHS

Many thanks to Principal Debbie Brockett and her staff and students for the wonderful “WELCOME ALUMNI” sign that greeted us in the courtyard and for providing us with meeting space, support, and refreshments!!
Next Meeting:  The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, May 20, 2008 at 6 p.m. in the cafeteria at the old Las Vegas High School on 7th Street.  RSVPs are not mandatory, but would be appreciated so we have an idea of the number of attendees for handouts.  RSVP to Patty at (702) 876-6660 or e-mail to lvowl@aol.com.
Your attendance will really be appreciated!!  Please consider helping us out by:

   (1)
Volunteering to be on one of the committees

   (2)
Making recommendations and approving the Mission Statement and Goals

   (3)
Making recommendations for membership fees and solicitation

   (4)
Helping out with the annual Wildcat Reunion

   (5)
Helping out with the Senior Squares

   (6)
Volunteering to be our Secretary or Treasurer

Any corrections to these minutes will gladly be accepted at the next meeting.

See you there! 
.
Respectfully submitted,

Patty Haack, President/Interim Secretary

LVHS Alumni Association

